



Accessiblity Groups Electoral Services

Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

E-mail: registration@shropshire.gov.uk

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Consultee

# POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Representations are invited from stakeholders, partners and other interested parties such as electors, elected members, local political parties and organisations that have expertise in relation to access to premises for people with different forms of disability.

I would like to invite you to consider this review and make comments, if required, on polling places within your area.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley Electoral Registration Officer











Shropshire Library Branches

Electoral Services

Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

E-mail: registration@shropshire.gov.uk

Date: 25 September 2023

For the Attention of Shropshire Branch Libraries

#### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

In order to ensure the review is publicised as widely as possible I would be grateful if the enclosed notice be displayed within the library, and also make available to view any of the other documents enclosed to members of the public.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and will conclude on 30 October 2023, with a report outlining findings and final recommendations being considered by Council on 14 December 2023.

Comments and representations may be submitted by email to tellus@shropshire.gov.uk

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley











Rt Hon Philip Dunne MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Electoral Services Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Mr Dunne

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties are being asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire's existing and new parliamentary constituencies. We would like you to contribute to the review by inviting you to submit your views on the current voting arrangements in your parliamentary constituency, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- 2. As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a copy of the Notice of Review, and other associated documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley









Helen Morgan MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Electoral Services Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Ms Morgan

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties are being asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire's existing and new parliamentary constituencies. We would like you to contribute to the review by inviting you to submit your views on the current voting arrangements in your parliamentary constituency, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- 2. As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a copy of the Notice of Review, and other associated documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley









Daniel Kawczynski MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Electoral Services Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Mr Kawczynski

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties are being asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire's existing and new parliamentary constituencies. We would like you to contribute to the review by inviting you to submit your views on the current voting arrangements in your parliamentary constituency, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- 2. As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a copy of the Notice of Review, and other associated documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley









Mark Pritchard MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Electoral Services Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Mr Pritchard

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties are being asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire's existing and new parliamentary constituencies. We would like you to contribute to the review by inviting you to submit your views on the current voting arrangements in your parliamentary constituency, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- 2. As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a copy of the Notice of Review, and other associated documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley









Local Political Groups Electoral Services

Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Consultee

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties are being asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire's existing and new parliamentary constituencies. We would like you to contribute to the review by inviting you to submit your views on the current voting arrangements in your parliamentary constituency, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a copy of the Notice of Review, and other associated documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley











To: All Members of Shropshire Council Electoral Services

Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Member

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

To comply with the Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1893 (as amended).

The electorate is being asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire. The notice and other relevant information will be available on the Council's website, libraries, and on Town/Parish Council noticeboards. In addition, we would like you to contribute to the review by inviting you to submit your views on the current voting arrangements in your division, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries. (Please note that the Division boundaries cannot be changed in this review).

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- 2. As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place. have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a copy of the Notice of Review, and other associated documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley











To: Town/Parish Clerks Electoral Services

Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

registration@shropshire.gov.uk E-mail:

Date: 25 September 2023

For the Attention of the Clerk

### POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACE AND POLLING STATION REVIEW 2023

Shropshire Council is due to commence a review of polling districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended).

Representations are invited from stakeholders, partners and other interested parties such as electors, elected members, local political parties and organisations that have expertise in relation to access to premises for people with different forms of disability.

I would like to invite the Council to consider this review and make comments, if required, on polling places within your parish.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- 2. As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

I would also like to request that the attached notice be displayed within your parish, and also make available the other enclosed documents to enable electors to make representation. Can you please confirm if you are able to display the documents.

The review commences on 2 October 2023 and the deadline for the submission of comments is 30 October 2023. This will allow for sufficient time to enable any alterations to be made to the revised register before it is published. A report outlining findings and final recommendations will be submitted to Council on 14 December 2023.







By completing	the online feedback form https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/polling-district-review-2023
By email (using submission form attached)	tellus@shropshire.gov.uk
By post	Electoral Registration Officer Shropshire Council Shirehall Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

We look forward to your comments and suggestions.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley











Returning Officer

Ludlow, North Shropshire and Shrewsbury & Atcham

Parliamentary Constituency

Shropshire Council

Electoral Services Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

E-mail: elections@shropshire.gov.uk

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Consultee

## Polling District, Polling Place and Polling Station Review 2023

As you are aware Shropshire Council must comply with the Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended by the Electoral Administration Act 2006) and carry out a review of the voting arrangements in our area by 31 January 2025.

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties will be asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire. However, before we commence the statutory review we would seek a response from Shropshire's Returning Officer, and would request that they submit their views, in any, on the voting arrangements in North Shropshire, Ludlow and Shrewsbury & Atcham Parliamentary Constituency, which include the new boundary areas, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a list of current polling places within the Wrekin Parliamentary Constituency boundary.

If your Returning Officer chooses to contribute and comment, they will need to do so by email to registration@shropshire.gov.uk or in writing to the Returning Officer, Elections Office, Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury, SY2 6ND before 31 August 2023.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley







Returning Officer

Wrekin Parliamentary Constituency

Telford & Wrekin Council

Electoral Services Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate Shrewsbury Shropshire SY2 6ND

Please ask for: Elections Office Tel: 0345 6789015

E-mail: elections@shropshire.gov.uk

Date: 25 September 2023

Dear Consultee

## Polling District, Polling Place and Polling Station Review 2023

As you are aware Shropshire Council must comply with the Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places in accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended by the Electoral Administration Act 2006) and carry out a review of the voting arrangements in our area by 31 January 2025.

Stakeholders, partners and other interested parties will be asked to comment on polling districts, polling places and polling stations within Shropshire. However, before we commence the statutory review we would seek a response from Telford's Returning Officer, and would request that they submit their views, in any, on the voting arrangements in Wrekin Parliamentary Constituency, which include the new boundary areas, such as the suitability of the polling station venues, include alternatives where you think ones are necessary and any anomalies you think exist in the polling district boundaries.

When making suggestions, please ensure the following:

- That electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and;
- As far as is reasonable and practicable, that polling places are accessible to all electors, including those who are disabled, and, when designating a polling place, have regard to the accessibility needs of disabled persons.

Attached is a list of current polling places within the Wrekin Parliamentary Constituency boundary.

If your Returning Officer chooses to contribute and comment, they will need to do so by email to registration@shropshire.gov.uk or in writing to the Returning Officer, Elections Office, Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury, SY2 6ND before 31 August 2023.

Yours sincerely

Andy Begley

Electoral Registration Officer





